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SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to the annexation of an area known as P-359S to Soos Creek Water and Sewer District for the purpose of providing sewer service.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2003-0107.2 would approve the annexation of five parcels of land totaling approximately 12.5 acres to the Soos Creek Water and Sewer District’s sewer service area.  The annexation was initiated by petition signed by at least 60% of the landowners (by acreage) in the proposed annexation area.  
The Utilities Committee amended Proposed Ordinance 2003-0107 to direct the clerk to fill in the blanks in the Proposed Ordinance for the dates of Utilities Technical Review Committee approval and the public hearing before the county council.  The UTRC approval occurred on September 11, 2002, and the public hearing before the council was held on March 31, 2003.  The Utilities Committee then reported the proposed ordinance, as amended, with a do pass recommendation.
BACKGROUND:  The proposed annexation area is located entirely within the City of Covington.  It is generally east of 164th Avenue SE and west of 168th Avenue SE, generally south of SE 259th Street and north of SE 264th Street.  It is bounded on the north and west by the existing Soos Creek Water and Sewer District boundary.
The proposed annexation area is zoned R-6, six dwelling units per acre. The current population of the proposed annexation area is eight resulting in a population density in the area is one resident per two acres.  The proposed immediate and long-term use for the majority of the area is single family residences.
Council approval is required to complete the annexation process.  All other procedural steps have been taken to approve this annexation, leaving only review and approval by the King County Council and the Boundary Review Board to finalize the annexation.
Annexation of territory by sewer districts falls under chapter 57.24 RCW and requires council approval.  The council is required to evaluate whether the annexation complies with the approval criteria described in RCW 57.02.040(3).  These criteria include:

· Whether the annexation complies with the county or town/city comprehensive plan.

· Whether the annexation complies with the policies expressed in the county water and/or sewer comprehensive plan.
Proposed Annexation

· King County Comprehensive Plan: The proposed annexation complies with the King County Comprehensive Plan, which supports public sewer service for urban growth areas.  It complies with Policy No. F-239 concerning the provision of public sewer service within the urban growth area.  
· Soos Creek Water and Sewer District Comprehensive Wastewater Plan: The proposed annexation of this area into the Soos Creek Water and Sewer District is consistent with the district’s comprehensive sewer plan updated and approved on March 8, 1999.
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